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MENAI TOASTMASTERS CLUB

GRAMMARIAN (Duration 3 Minutes)

Being grammarian is truly an exercise in expanding your listening skills. The
task of grammarian can have two parts. You can select a “Word of the Night”
as well as comment on grammar used during the meeting.

If you decide to select a “Word for the Night”, the word you select should be
one that will help members increase their vocabulary. It should be a word that
can be incorporated easily into everyday conversation but is different from the
way people usually express themselves.

An adjective or adverb is suggested since they are more adaptable than a noun
or verb, but feel free to select your own word. It is suggested that you display
the “Word for the Night” in large letters on the Club’s flip chart in front of the
meeting, large enough to be seen from the far end of the room.

Include the word’s part of speech (adjective, adverb etc.) and a brief
description, and an example usage of the word. The grammarian’s position on
the meeting agenda is towards the end of the meeting, so set up the ‘Word for
the Meeting’ before the meeting starts and ask the Chairman to bring
everyone’s attention to the “Word for the Meeting” at the beginning of the
meeting, and explain that the grammarian will be commenting on the
members usage of the word at the end of the meeting.

Throughout the meeting, listen for incorrect pronunciations, poorly enunciated
words, incorrect grammatical forms, poor/faulty selection and use of words,
and use of clichés.

Write down any awkward use or misuse of the language (incomplete
sentences, sentences that change direction in midstream, incorrect grammar,
malapropisms, etc.) with a note of who erred. When highlighting an error or
misuse of language, follow this immediately with an example of the correct
usage.
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Give praise where praise is due, compliment a speaker on an elegant turn of
phrase, excellent use of words and picturesque or descriptive language, the
correct use of an out-of-the-ordinary word.

Also listen for any interesting words that may be used during the meeting, and
with the assistance of the Club’s dictionary, read out the correct meaning of
the word during your report.

Be careful of falling into the trap of being too fussy about what could be
termed “schoolbook” grammar, and thus court the danger of being too
pedantic. Occasionally, a deliberate breach of these rules can be used with
considerable effect
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